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ces developed that eventually would lead to the abandonment of the Great 
Lakes package freight service, perhaps forever.

The C. S. L. order for the new ship went to Collingwood Shipyards Limited, and 
the keel for the yard's Hull 150 was laid on August 20, 1954. During the 
following autumn and winter, the new ship grew on the building ways. It was 
intended that she be named in honour of Manitoba's Fort Garry, and that name 
was painted on her bows. However, that name never was registered officially 
and, at the last minute, she was "renamed" FORT HENRY to honour Kingston's 
famous historic site, and it was as FORT HENRY that she was launched on 
Thursday, March 10, 1955.

FORT HENRY was enrolled under Canadian official number 176118, with Montreal 
as her port of registry. Her keel was 440’0" long, with the length between 
perpendiculars 445'6" (some sources say 445'4"), and overall length 461'6". 
She was 56'0" in the beam,  with a molded depth of 32'0". Her forecastle was
65'3" in length, while the poop was 96' 1" long. Her tonnage was calculated
as 5729 Gross, 3707 Net, and 8593 Deadweight (again, some sources differ, 
showing 8420 DWT). FORT HENRY's carrying capacity when in the grain trade 
was 288, 000 bushels.

She had a clear spar deck without raised hatch coamings, however she did 
have six recessed hatches and three cargo holds with 'tween decks through
out. One hatch was 9' x 30', while the other five were 10' x 30'. Hatches 1 
to 4 were spaced 47' apart, while the space between numbers 4 and 5 was 35'. 
The first cargo hold was 89' in length, while number 2 was 90' and number 3
was 112' long. Each cargo hold was equipped with a freight elevator, and
number 2 had two lifts, all of the elevators being 18' long, 9' wide and hy- 
draulically operated. When the elevators were lowered to the tank top, they 
went into a shallow recess in the deck. The tank top and main deck were 
flush and level everywhere and were covered with what originally was a 1 1/2 
inch thick layer of asphalt. The towmotors thus could drive on and off the 
elevators without difficulty.

For the crew to access the cargo holds, they would enter through a water
tight door in the bulkhead between the forepeak and the forward cargo hold. 
There were no side tanks but. there were spaces below to contain 2, 292 tons 
of water ballast. There were five watertight transverse bulkheads and the in
ner bottom, which extended from the forward deep tank bulkhead and the aft 
peak bulkhead, was divided into five longitudinal watertight spaces. Ballast 
water was handled by two main pumps, each with capacity of 3, 000 U. S. 
gallons per minute, and two auxiliary pumps of 600 U. S. g. p. m. each. Two 
bilge pumps each had a capacity of 300 U. S. g. p. m. All pumps were electri
cally driven.

There was a draft tube in the engineroom. Normal draft was 9' forward and 
17'6" aft. This draft was always maintained when FORT HENRY was in the pack
age freight trade in order to keep her cargo doors at the same height and to 
keep the ramps as flat as possible. The docks she served regularly were all 
set up to accommodate her cargo door spacing. There were five watertight 
gangway doors in each side of the ship at the 'tween deck, each of the doors 
being 8' high and 10' wide. The doors were equipped with electrical hoists 
to facilitate their opening and closing.

"Canadian Shipping" noted that "The vessel has of necessity, in view of her 
speed, fine lines, but it was realized that space in the cargo length out
side the vertical would be useless for efficient stowage of palletized pack
age freight. The sections throughout the cargo space were therefore kept as 
free from slope as possible within the bounds of good sea performance. The 
choice of lines was fully justified by the smooth flow of water around the 
ship, the clean wake and freedom from vibration at all speeds. "

FORT HENRY was equipped with two Foster-Wheeler watertube boilers that were 
oil fired. The heating surface was 8, 864 square feet (variously reported as 
7, 640 square feet). Steam from these boilers was provided at a working pres-


